

Cliddesden Primary School Headteacher's Newsletter Summer Term Issue 4 25th May 2018

Dear parents, carers and members of our school community,

This week it was lovely to meet the parents of the children starting in Willow Class next September. We look forward now to welcoming the children at Little Acorns in June.

Walk to school week was a big success and it has been lovely to see so many children taking part in the walking bus each morning. Thank you to all those involved and to those adults who accompanied the children on their journeys into school.

Today we had an inter-house sports competition which was very enjoyable. I would like to say thank you to all the parent volunteers who helped out. The 'endurance' competition replaced the cross country which had to be postponed due to the very overgrown pathways and the current state of the field. I am pleased to say the field grass has been cut today so we can do some necessary repairs to the damage caused by moles and the harsh winter.

I wish you all a very safe and happy half term break.

Mr Kenneth Davies Headteacher

NOTICES

- * Please can parents name <u>everything</u> that comes into school with their child as there is a lot of clothing and equipment in the lost property box that has no name and therefore we cannot give it back to its owner.
- * On this note: please can parents check the <u>lost property</u> box on a regular basis as otherwise it will all be taken to a charity shop.
- * There are <u>two car booster seats</u> by the office, again, no names but they have been there for some time and we do not know who owns them. If they are yours, please take them home as soon as possible.
- * There is also a <u>cake container</u> left over from the Willow Class cake sale which is by the office having been left in the Link for 2 weeks. Again, please collect this as soon as possible or it will have to be taken to a charity shop.

* Summer Fete Message from Amy and Friends of Cliddesden School

Can you spare some time on the 23rd June? We need more helpers for the school fete on this date! If you are free and can come along to help us out this will be much appreciated. Don't forget <u>ALL</u> the money from this event goes back to the betterment of the education of your children! The more money we raise the more fun things we can provide for them!

A copy of the sign-up sheet as well as the letter that went out in February has been sent out by email today as a reminder for items we would like donated to us.

If you are able to help out please email <u>friendsofcliddesden@gmail.com</u> with the details of what you would like offer.

* Blue Reef Aquarium trip for Willow and Beech Class

Please pay your contribution and return your permission form for this trip if you have not already done so. Remember it is the Tuesday after the half term holiday and your child will need a packed lunch on that day.

* School lunch menu

Following the half term holiday Mrs Hardy, our School Cook, will be offering the packed lunch option on the menu for children to choose if they wish. This is just offered for the second half of the Summer term at Cliddesden.

* Lunch money

You will receive an email today with the total of any debt you owe for lunches at the end of this half term. This is to remind you that you will be starting the new half term on 4 June owing for lunches already eaten.

* Book Bags

These are to carry books. Unfortunately if they are also used to contain water bottles there are often spillages and the books are then badly damaged or destroyed. Please encourage your children to carry water bottles separately from any books especially those from school.

* GDPR

Today is the date when the General Data Protection Regulations come into place across Europe. You will be able to see our new policy and privacy notice on the school website if you are interested.

* Sports for Champions

Please encourage your children to get some sponsors for this event later in June. A letter was sent out earlier this week to explain.

To view diary dates and class pages, find out about our curriculum, read all about our events in school, view your child's homework tasks, learn how to stay safe on the internet and much more please visit our school website www.cliddesden.hants.sch.uk

CONTACT US

Cliddesden Primary School, Cliddesden, Basingstoke, Hampshire RG25 2QU Tel: 01256 321571

Website: www.cliddesden.hants.sch.uk Email: adminoffice@cliddesden.hants.sch.uk